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immediately. The SGIP incentive notification is expected to be received by March 2017, prior to 
the project design completion in April 2017. 
 
To secure SGIP funding, IEUA is required to enter into a service agreement with Cal Microturbine 
to provide ongoing maintenance of the microturbine and gas conditioning system. Negotiations 
for this agreement caused this item to be pulled from the January Board agenda. The service 
agreement language has been finalized and approved by legal counsel to provide suitable 
protection to IEUA and the continued operation of the equipment. The service agreement has a ten 
year term and has a fixed annual price of $75,246. 
 
The overall project schedule is as follows:  
 

Project Milestone  Date 
Construction Contract Award  February 2017 
Project Completion  December 2017 

 
The RP-2 Microturbine Installation Project No. EN17065 is consistent with the IEUA’s Business 
Goal of Wastewater Management that renewable resources will be effectively managed to achieve 
peak power independence in an environmentally responsible and cost effective manner. The 
project is also consistent with the Energy Management Plan’s goals of reducing digester gas flaring 
and achieving carbon neutrality by 2030. The microturbine also aligns with IEUA’s goal of 
achieving and tracking Greenhouse Gas (GHG) reductions from environmentally sustainable 
operations.  
 
PRIOR BOARD ACTION 
 
On June 15, 2016, the Board of Directors rejected the November 17, 2015, proposal from Regatta 
Solutions for design/build services for the not-to-exceed amount of $3,112,450. 
 
IMPACT ON BUDGET 
 
If approved, the design-build contract award for the RP-2 Microturbine Installation Project No. 
EN17065, in the amount of $1,876,809, will be within the total project budget of $2,210,000 and 
FY-2016/2017 budget of $850,000 in the Regional Operations (RO) Fund. An estimated amount 
of $850,000 will be spent on the project this fiscal year, with the remaining amount of $1,360,000 
to be spent in future fiscal years. The future year funding will be re-appropriated accordingly 
during the FY-2017/2018 review of the Ten Year Capital Improvement Plan. 
 
Attachments: 

 
1. Design-build contract 

https://dl.dropbox.com/s/hcmfpwzzhqs6rud/17030%20Design‐Build%20Contract%20RP‐

2%20Microturbine%20Design%20Build%20Contract%20Award%20Feb%202017.pdf?dl=0 
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2. Service agreement 
https://dl.dropbox.com/s/sw10x1t9elq1f8p/17030%20Service%20Agreement%20RP‐

2%20Microturbine%20Design%20Build%20Contract%20Award%20Feb%202017.pdf?dl=0 
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